
Hill and Moor Parish Council 

NEWSLETTER

Welcome to the autumn edition of our newsletter.
You may be aware from previous newsletters of the plan to build a new town 
of up to 6,000 houses centred around Throckmorton, together with associated 
infrastructure and industry. As you know we are strongly against this as it will 
dramatically change our area, and a formal objection been submitted. The three 
councils involved in the plan, namely Wychavon DC, Malvern Hills DC and 
Worcester City Council, have now submitted their plan to the Planning Inspector. 
The next stage is that the proposals will be assessed and a public hearing will 
take place, possibly next autumn, prior to a final decision being made. We will 
continue to keep you updated on this.
Some of you may also be aware that there are a number of planning applications 
within our Parish which are still waiting to be determined by the Planning Officers 
at Wychavon DC. The oldest of these are now over 12 months old. Delays have 
been caused by staff shortages within the Planning Department, however we are 
pressing for these to be dealt with.
Finally, you will have received a letter from Severn Trent detailing upgrade work 
which will be taking place at Lower Moor sewage station. It is inevitable that this 
will result in some disruption, particularly with increased vehicle movements, 
however once completed we are told that the existing system will have been 
completely replaced. This will mean an increased capacity and hopefully an end 
to the daily tankering of waste off site. There should also be a reduction in odour 
and an improvement in the water quality of discharges into the River Avon. This 
upgrade has been long awaited. 

Tony Betteridge
Chair Hill & Moor Parish Council



EVENT DATESEVENT DATES
Event Date Time Location

Halloween 31st October 5pm Lower Moor Village Hall

Bonfire &Firework 
Celebration 4th November 6pm Lower Moor Playing Field

Carols on the 
Green 14th December 6pm Lower Moor

Playing Field & Village Hall

Meet at the Hall at 5pm for a guided 
tour round the Village ‘trick or treating’ 
returning to the Hall approx 6pm for 
food & games till 7pm.

Children free, a small donation please 
for adult refreshments.

If you want to come, or be visited by 
the children please contact Annabel 
at ‘manorfarmhouse.uk@gmail.com’ 
or tel. 07812 101554

HALLOWEEN 
31ST OCTOBER

BONFIRE 
NIGHT

Saturday 4th November
6pm: Gates open for Bar, Hot Food, 
Donuts and Music
6.30pm: Bonfire lit 
7pm: Firework display
Adults £5 | 5-16yrs £2 | Under 5’s 
free | Family (2+2) £12.50 
Glow sticks for sale
NO SPARKLERS PLEASE
Contact Pat Stone 07799 134563

IF YOU WANT TO BOOK THE HALL CONTACT PAT ON 07799 134563
Ideal venue for a family Christmas get together!!



REPORT IT !
The best way of resolving issues within our community is for everyone to 
report any instances they can to the correct departments, these help us 

create a log of all reports to build a better overall picture.  
Below are some useful resources to help. 

Report it to Wychavon DC:  
www.wychavon.gov.uk/report-it
The above link will take you to a range 
of phone numbers and links where you 
can report a range of problems.

Report stray or lost dogs:  
Worcestershire Regulatory Services
Tel: 01905 822799 between the hours 
of 9am - 5pm Mon - Fri.
Tel: 01562 733180 Out of office hours
Email:  
enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk
If you are scared, or intimidated by a 
stray dog, please report to Tel: 101

Report anti-social behaviour:
Tel: 101 or for emergencies Tel: 999
Report online at www.westmercia.
police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-
a-crime
Email: eveshamtsrw.snt@westmercia.
pnn.police.uk
Police & Crime Commissioner for West 
Mercia – John Campion 
Email: opcc@westmercia.police.uk

Refuse and recycling
Tel: 01386 565018
Email:  
Wychavon@fccenvironment.co.uk

Worcester Regulatory Services

Dog Service - Pest Control - Covid 
– 19 - Nuisances - Licensing - 

Food & Drink - Pollution - Health & 
Safety - Public Health

Tel: 01905 756765

Tel: 01905 756765

Email: enquiries@
worcsregservices.gov.uk

Website:  
www.worcsregservices.gov.uk

The following issues can only be 
reported via online reporting:

Street Lighting Issue - Overgrown 
trees or shrubs on pavements or 
roads - Public Right of Way issue 
- Grit Bin or gritting issue - Road 

or pavement issue



YOUR PARISH 
COUNCILLORS

COUNCILLORS PHONE 
NUMBER EMAIL ADDRESS

Cllr Tony Betteridge 
(Chair) 07927 653457 tony.betteridge@hillandmoorpc.org.uk

Cllr Paul Jeanes
(Vice-Chair) 01386 860934 paul.jeanes@hillandmoorpc.org.uk

Cllr Mrs Alison Jeanes 01386 860934 alison.jeanes@hillandmoorpc.org.uk

Cllr Annabel Heath 07812 101554 annabel.heath@hillandmoorpc.org.uk

Cllr Mrs Pat Stone 01386 860806 patystone@icloud.com

Cllr David Nuttall 07979 055702 david.nuttall@hillandmoorpc.org.uk

Vacancy - to apply, please get in touch

District Councillor
Cllr Mrs Liz Tucker 01386 462441 ltucker2021@btinternet.com

County Councillor
Cllr Dan Boatright 07752 438210 dboatright@worcestershire.gov.uk

Parish Clerk 
Mrs Carole Hirst 07496 252637 clerk@hillandmoorpc.org.uk

Write to: Hill and Moor Parish Council, 1a Church Walk,
Stourport on Severn, Worcestershire, DY13 0AL

Meetings are held at Lower Moor Village Hall, Cherry Orchard Road and are open 
to the public. There is an opportunity to ask questions.

For all meeting dates and times, agendas, minutes and many other documents 
please visit our website 

www.hillandmoorpc.org.uk

Please feel free to contact one of the Councillors or the Clerk if you have any 
questions, queries or concerns about local issues and they will try to help.


